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North American Energy Standards Board

801 Travis, Suite 1675, Houston, Texas 77002

Phone:  (713) 356-0060, Fax:  (713) 356-0067, E-mail: naesb@naesb.org


Home Page: www.naesb.org

via posting
TO:
Wholesale Gas Quadrant (WGQ) Electronic Delivery Mechanisms (EDM) Subcommittee Members and Interested Industry Parties
FROM: 
Elizabeth Mallett, NAESB Deputy Director
RE:
WGQ EDM Subcommittee Draft Meeting Minutes – Tuesday, January 21, 2020
DATE:

January 23, 2020
WHOLESALE GAS QUADRANT
Electronic Delivery Mechanisms Subcommittee
Conference Call with Web Casting

Monday, January 21, 2020 – 2:30 PM to 4:00 PM Central
DRAFT MINUTES
1.
Welcome
Mr. Spangler welcomed the participants and opened the meeting.  Ms. Mallett provided the Antitrust and Other Meeting Policies reminder.  The participants introduced themselves over the phone.  Mr. Spangler reviewed the draft agenda.  Mr. Hensley moved to adopt the draft agenda as final.  Mr. Connor seconded the motion and the motion passed without opposition.
The participants reviewed the January 7, 2020 draft meeting minutes.  The header of the document was edited.  Mr. Burden moved to adopt the revised draft minutes as final.  Mr. Connor seconded the motion.  The motion passed without opposition.  The January 7, 2020 WGQ EDM final minutes are available at the following link: https://www.naesb.org//pdf4/wgq_edm010720fm.doc.
2.
Discussion on 2019 WGQ Annual Plan Item 2 – Review minimum technical characteristics in Appendices B, C, and D of the WGQ QEDM Manual, and make changes as appropriate

Mr. Spangler reviewed the modifications made to the Appendices of the NAESB WGQ Quadrant Electronic Delivery Mechanism Related Standards Manual (QEDM), as revised after the January 7, 2020 meeting.  Mr. Burden suggested several edits that were highlighted in gray from a previous version of the document.  The two documents were combined during the meeting.
Mr. Spangler noted that the Appendices B and C were combined.  A suggestion to change “user” to “client” where it appears in Appendix B was rejected was rejected, as “user” is used throughout the QEDM Manual and occurs in the title of Appendix B.

Mr. Gwilliam stated that he is hesitant to include Microsoft Edge on the list of Browsers because his company has experienced problems with integrating Microsoft Edge with the new security systems.  He stated that Mozilla Firefox works well with the company’s system changes.  Mr. McCord stated that he has not seen any issues with Microsoft Edge.  He explained that the next versions of Microsoft Edge should be based on a Google Chrome system.  Mr. Gwilliam stated that he is comfortable with the subcommittee moving away from Internet Explorer in the standards, but he was concerned about Microsoft Edge.  Mr. Hensley stated that Microsoft Edge is the default with Windows, so it was retained in the browser list.
Mr. Spangler noted that the Operating Systems section was rewritten into a paragraph format rather than a table.  The Security section was moved and the Hardware section was revised to make the minimum display resolution 1280 x 1024.  The minimum physical memory was also increased from 2GB to 4GB. 

Mr. Gwilliam asked whether other companies found 4GB to be large enough.  Mr. Burden and Ms. Lopez both agreed that 4GB was enough physical memory for the minimum user workstation.  Mr. Burden suggested that the “Informational Postings Website Developer Special Technical Considerations” section in Appendix B be reorganized into a bulleted list.  The subcommittee accepted the modification.

Mr. Burden asked whether the RMI 1099-1100 port could be deleted in order to decrease the ports listed.  There were no objections to the deletion.  He added that the proposed modifications to the QEDM Appendices will make advising his coworkers on the requirements much easier.
The QEDM with all of the modifications made during the meeting may be accessed through the following link:  https://www.naesb.org//member_login_check.asp?doc=wgq_edm012120a1.docx.
3.
Other Business

Mr. Spangler stated that the recommendation for 2019 WGQ Annual Plan Item 2 will be reviewed by the WGQ Executive Committee during its February meeting in Phoenix, AZ.
4.
Adjourn
The meeting adjourned at 3:22 PM Central on a motion by Mr. Burden.  Mr. McCord seconded the motion.  The motion passed without opposition.
5.
Attendees
	First Name
	Last Name
	Organization

	Christopher 
	Burden
	Enbridge (U.S.) Inc.

	Pete
	Connor
	Representing American Gas Association

	Charles
	Couch
	DCP Midstream

	Mark
	Gracey
	Kinder Morgan Inc. 

	Tom
	Gwilliam
	Iroquois Gas Transmission System

	Ronnie
	Hensley
	Southern Star Central Gas Pipeline

	Micki
	Hoffee
	Northern Natural Gas

	Nichole
	Lopez
	Kinder Morgan Inc.

	Elizabeth
	Mallett
	North American Energy Standards Board

	Marcy
	McCain 
	Enbridge (U.S.) Inc.

	Steven
	McCord
	TC Energy Corp.

	Keith
	Sappenfield
	Cheniere Corpus Christi Liquefaction

	Leigh
	Spangler
	Latitude Technologies
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